Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on October 17, 2023
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230
Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee
Kenneth Schumacher



Member – Prudential Committee

William Foster



Member – Prudential Committee

William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee

Pete Marks




Superintendent


Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

Guests in attendance:

Peter Valinsky 



Tighe & Bond – Vice President

David Seche




Tighe & Bond
The meeting was called to order at 4:38 P.M. by Prudential Committee Chairman, Walter Atwood.

Citizen Speak Time:
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting of September 19, 2023:
WB made a motion to approve the minutes from the September 19, 2023 meeting.  WF seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Superintendent’s Report:

PM stated the district’s new employee is working out well.  They have been actively been working on maintenance and exercising of valves and have 
made repairs to the insulation on the Cottage Street bridge. Hydrants and valve boxes are all ready for the upcoming winter months.  The pro-controls have all been recalibrated and are good for another year.
Financial Report:
CU submitted September Cash Journal and Cash Receipts, third quarter billing commitments along with the following warrants:


Warrant #12 dated 9/22/2023


Warrant #13 dated 9/29/2023

Warrant #14 dated 10/6/2023

Warrant #15 dated 10/13/2023

WB made a motion to accept the September Cash Journal and Cash Receipts as submitted.  WF seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

WB made a motion to accept the third quarter water commitments as submitted.  WF seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

Old Business:  
PV submitted a multi-progress report to the board.  He noted the following:

          The Community One Stop Grant was not funded.  We will participate in the next round of funding.
           Submitted a time line for the Lead Service Line Inventory & Replacement Grant.
           Update on the progress of the Green River Pum Station UV Disinfection.
           Submitted preliminary diagrams of the building to house the Interconnection with HWW.
           Update on the Berkshire Natural Resources Test Well.

The board reviewed Amendment No. 1 to the Interconnection with Housatonic Water Works Company which Tighe & Bond submitted. 
WB made a motion to accept the amendment to the Interconnection with HWW.  KS seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
New Business:
CU informed the board members of the scheduled tax classification hearing on Monday, November 6th at 6:00 PM at the Great Barrington Town Hall.

Having concluded its business, Mr. Atwood moved to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:55 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Cynthia Ullrich

District Clerk
